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October 9, 2014
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Anonymous gift will support Eva Rothwell Resource Centre
HAMILTON – The Eva Rothwell Resource Centre will be strengthened in its role as the centre of the Keith neighbourhood, thanks to an anonymous gift of $100,000 to Hamilton Community Foundation. 
The donation comes as a tribute   to the long-term commitment and leadership of Don and Carol MacVicar.  Don MacVicar is the founding president of the Robert Land Community Association and a driving force behind the centre.  The surprise gift, revealed to its board of directors today, will establish the Eva Rothwell Resource Centre Fund at Hamilton Community Foundation.  As an endowment, it will generate annual funds to support the centre’s ongoing operations. 

“The donor has been inspired both by Don and Carol’s leadership as well as by the many others who have made immense contributions to support the programs and services offered by this very important community resource,” says HCF president & CEO Terry Cooke. “The fund is being established both as a tribute to the vision, passion and perserverance that made the centre a reality, and with the hope that it will be a means for others to contribute to its sustainability.” 

The Eva Rothwell Resource Centre is housed in the former Robert Land School on Wentworth Street North, closed in 2004.  It was purchased and renamed by the Robert Land Community Association two years later, to fill a void in programming and space when the school closed. The centre is a focal point for the surrounding Keith neighbourhood, offering a range of programming for children, youth and families.  
“Many community partners came together to invest their money, expertise and volunteer time to make the Eva Rothwell Resource Centre a vibrant focal point for the Keith neighbourhood,” says Cooke.  “We are particularly pleased because of the long-term relationship HCF has had with Keith residents and supporters.  Ensuring the centre’s ongoing strength is a goal we all share.”
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For more information please contact: 
Terry Cooke, President & CEO,  905-523-5600 x 224, cell #905-977-0450

Sheree Meredith, Vice-President, Philanthropic Services; 905-523-5600 x 246

Hamilton Community Foundation is Ontario’s first community foundation, celebrating 60 years of driving positive change in Hamilton.  We do this by helping people give in a way that has meaning to them and impact in the community, providing grants and financing to charitable organizations and initiatives and bringing people together to address priority issues that affect Hamiltonians. Last year, HCF granted over $6.6. million to the community
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